The Honorable Ann M. Veneman

Secretary of Agriculture

United States Department of Agriculture

1400 Independence Avenue

Washington, D.C. 20250

Dear Secretary Veneman:

I am writing on behalf of the Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments (COG) in support of the Chesapeake Bay Working Lands Nutrient Reduction Pilot Program.  This multi-state, cooperative watershed proposal was submitted to you last July as a means to provide farmers with assistance and incentives to voluntarily implement innovative conservation practices while maintaining farm financial security.  The Chesapeake Bay suffers from excess nutrient loads due to human activities on its diverse landscape and it is apparent that all sectors, including agriculture, must do more to reduce nutrient pollution if we are to achieve our water quality goals.

Specifically, we request that you set aside $20 million per year under the Conservation Title of The Farm Security and Rural Investment Act of 2002, preferably through the Conservation Security Program (CSP), to support this pilot program.  Implementation of the pilot program would complement traditional conservation programs and speed adoption of innovative new practices in a manner that sustains farmers while improving water quality.  This pilot program would have the potential to reduce nitrogen loads delivered to the Chesapeake Bay by about six million pounds, making it very cost effective relative to other nutrient reduction options.

The challenges confronting the Chesapeake Bay restoration partners are difficult and will require innovative ways to reduce nutrient pollution if we are to be successful.  The Chesapeake Bay Working Lands Nutrient Reduction Pilot Program presents an excellent opportunity for the U.S. Department of Agriculture to work with the Bay restoration partners to field test new techniques that could significantly reduce nutrient pollution in a cost effective manner.  We strongly urge you to provide full funding and support for this cooperative effort.

Sincerely,

Bruce Williams, Chair

Chesapeake Bay Policy Committee

Council Member and Mayor Pro Tem, City of Takoma Park
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Copies of this correspondence provided to:

Chesapeake Bay Executive Council members:

Governor Mark Warner 

Governor Robert Ehrlich Jr.

Mayor Anthony Williams

Governor Edward Rendell

Chesapeake Bay Commission Chair Robert Bloxom

EPA Administrator Mike Leavitt

COG region congressional delegation members:

Senator Barbara Mikulski

Senator Paul Sarbanes

Senator George Allen 

Senator John Warner 

Representative Albert Wynn 

Representative Roscoe Bartlett 

Representative Christopher Van Hollen 

Representative Steny Hoyer 

Representative Frank Wolf 

Representative James Moran 

Representative Tom Davis 

Maryland State Conservationist David P. Doss 

Virginia State Conservationist M. Denise Doetzer 

Members, Board of Directors, Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments

